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Dear Connie, 

I was forwarded your message by Carrie Radcliffe.  I would like to take the opportunity to introduce
myself and explain our work with Torreya.  I am the new Vice President of Conservation and
Research at ABG and took over the position in August.  My team currently works with USFWS,
Florida Park Service, University of Florida, and GPCA to conduct research and provide
safeguarding for Torreya taxifolia.  

We feel we need to clarify our stance and the work related to Torreya taxifolia.  ABG and all of our
GPCA partners work within strict scientifically driven conservation parameters.  I am attaching a
statement released by GPCA and the Botanical Guardians of Georgia from 2016 on Torreya as well
as the GPCA in situ and ex situ policy.  These documents summarize the collective viewpoint and
policy of the GPCA, which resolutely opposes assisted migration of Torreya.    

Regarding the paleoecological argument, as a conservation paleontologist by training (I went to
University of Oxford, UK where I studied long-term ecology under Professor Kathy Willis), I have
found no scientifically sound evidence that can support Torreya taxifolia as a northern species
during the Pleistocene - no sedimentary evidence has been shown and based on the plants
biology/physiology/habitat requirement it is not suited for northern climates including the Appalachia
Mountains. Non-sanctioned introduction of this species into a novel ecosystem, outside of its
natural range, could have catastrophic consequences and is staunchly opposed by the USFWS.    

The argument that outplanting action should be taken prior to rigorous scientific experimentation
and conformation is truly shocking and reckless.  We do not under any circumstances condone the
assisted migration of Torreya taxifolia or the outplanting of a Federally listed species on public or
private lands without proper permitting and approval from the USFWS.  Furthermore if we find
evidence of any individual removing propagules or any plant material from local, state, or federal
lands in GA or elsewhere, without appropriate state and federal approvals we will involve the
authorities. This includes you and your affiliates, additionally, the transportation of seed or
seedlings across state lines without proper permissions would also involve the authorities. 

GPCA is aware of previous trespassing to illegal harvest seed followed by illegal transporting and
selling of Torreya across state lines. Further actions of this nature will not be ignored.   ABG
strongly opposes the sale of Federally Listed Endangered Species  - this kind of activity can only
hurt the native populations and careful work we and our collaborators are conducting.  We
encourage that these un-permitted activities cease, as they are harmful and undermine official
research and safeguarding efforts. Please review the attached documents for additional
information.    

We take the conservation and long-term survival of this species very seriously as well as the health
of all other conifers in the eastern US. ABG has spent over 17 years actively working on in
situ and ex situ conservation of this species and we work within a stringent scientifically driven
methodology taking into account the most recent and up to date research.  

We hope you will seriously take into account the current scientific findings for this species and
reconsider your position on assisted migration or 'free-planting' of Torreya taxifolia.  Please feel free
to read the most recent article published by Dr. Jason Smith.   We all wish to save this important
species however we must do so within the appropriate legal parameters and with the full weight of
current scientific knowledge.  

Sincerely, 



Sincerely, 
Emily

Emily E.D. Coffey, Ph.D.
Vice President of Conservation and Research
 
Atlanta Botanical Garden
1345 Piedmont Ave NE
Atlanta, GA 30309

ecoffey@atlantabg.org  
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